Town of Mars Hill

MAYOR & BOARD OF ALDERMEN
Monthly Meeting

December 4, 2017
7:00 p.m. Town Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mayor John Chandler; Aldermen Larry Davis, Nicholas {(Nick) Honeycutt and
Robert W. (Bob) Zink

OTHERS PRESENT: Jesse Zeller Davis; Jamie Stokes, Town Attorney; Darhyl Boone, Town Manager

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Chandler with the first Agenda item being approval of the
November, 2017, Minutes. Minutes were approved as written on a motion from Nick Honeycutt,
second from Larry Davis, and unanimous acceptance.

A motion was made by Bob Zink to approve the Agenda as presented with no modification. The motion
received a second from Nick Honeycutt and unanimous approval.

Jesse Zeller Davis presented a Resolution in Support of Climate Action. After the presentation and
discussion, a motion was made by Nick Honeycutt, second by Larry Davis, to approve the Resolution.
The motion was unanimously accepted.

The September 30, 2017, Financial Statement was approved as presented by a motion from Bob Zink,
second by Nick Honeycutt, and unanimous vote.

Under Old Business, Darhyl reported that a Conditional Use Permit has been submitted for the Rock
Building (old Mars Hill School) and there was discussion of the deadline for the Fire Department Knox
Box requirements for all commerecial buildings.

Under New Business, Mayor Chandler questioned the speed hump on Pine Ridge Road. A resident has
expressed concern that it may not be high enough to be effective. Darhyl will check on this height.
Nick Honeycutt expressed that someone asked about the lights outlining the gazebo this year. Darhyl
explained that he was trying the flood lights shining on the gazebo instead of outline due to the time
and labor involved with the outlining the structure.

With no further comment or discussion, a motion by Bob Zink, second by Larry Davis, and unanimous
approval, the meeting was adjourned.
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